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Medicine
Hypersomatotropism –  
the Acromegalic Cat

Behaviour
Kitten socialisation

Acromegaly and diabetes, what is the connection?  Read more on page 4

Research 
The Bristol Cat Study

Behaviour
Stress in cats in rescue and 
rehoming organisations
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CP News

Cats Protection Veterinary 
Questionnaire

Win one of five deluxe M&S Food Hampers 
worth £40 for your practice
The major UK feline welfare charity is seeking 

information on the veterinary profession’s 

perception of its work. Cats Protection would be very 

grateful if you or someone within your practice can 

spare a few minutes to complete the questionnaire 

below by 30 September 2019.  If preferred, responses 

can remain anonymous, but if the practice wishes to 

be entered in to the prize draw to win a deluxe M&S 

food hamper worth £40 then the  

details should be completed on the back page. 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/cpvetsurvey

Student hub
Cats Protection has recently launched the Student 

Hub on the Cats Protection website. This section 

is for vet and vet nurse students and includes 

relevant information about pre-clinical and clinical 

EMS opportunities at Cats Protection, links to the 

Grief support for cat owners – Paws to 
Listen
Cats Protection understands how difficult it can 

be for owners when their cat goes missing, has 

been rehomed, is nearing the end of its life or has 

recently passed away. We run a free and confidential 

telephone grief support service for people going 

through cat-related grief and loss. Our volunteers 

are trained to offer both emotional support and 

practical information to callers.

To promote this service we have produced a range 

of resources, which can be ordered from us free of 

charge and displayed around your practice. We can 

provide wallet-sized cards, leaflets and A4 posters 

for your reception and/or public areas. The previous 

issue of CP Clinic included an insert of an order form 

for these resources, or an online order form can be 

found at https://www.cats.org.uk/cat-care/vets-info/

vet-protocols at the end of the page.

kitten neutering database and associated resources, 

access to the Behaviour Hub and also the Cats 

Protection Shelter Medicine podcast.

Visit the hub here: https://www.cats.org.uk/cat-

care/vets-info/student-hub 
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Help Cats Protection raise awareness of 
cat welfare issues
We’d like to ask for your help in bringing case  

studies of cats to the attention of media, 

government and other audiences.

We’re keen to get any current stories of cats 

injured by air weapons, fireworks, Christmas 

decorations, lilies or dangerous dogs, along with any 

overweight cats that are on a diet or cats that have 

suffered any visible sun damage.

Any sick kittens aged less than eight weeks of age 

that were bought online or from a private seller 

would also be welcome. High resolution ‘before’ and 

‘after’ photos would be essential for all stories.  

If you have something suitable, please could you 

drop a line to media.office@cats.org.uk and if the cat 

is owned then please could you ask the owner for 

permission to pass on their email address so that our 

Media team can discuss possible publicity with them.

In return, we would name-check your practice 

should the story appear on Cats Protection’s main 

website, social media sites and/or official magazine. 

We’ll also include the name in any press releases, 

though we can’t guarantee journalists will include it 

in their articles.

Thanks in advance for your help. 

"It was a real privilege 
to spend time at the 
centre and learn more 
about the practicalities 
of shelter medicine 
and the challenges 
that can arise when 
accommodating such 
a large number of 
cats in an unfamiliar 
environment."

Cambridge student wins charity award 
A student from the University of Cambridge has 

been announced as this year’s winner of Cats 

Protection’s vet student Awards.

Henry Phillips, a fifth year at the university 

took first place in the Extra Mural Studies (EMS) 

awards, which give veterinary students the chance 

to experience feline shelter medicine with Cats 

Protection and then write a report about an aspect 

of cat welfare.

Henry’s report looked at the stressors faced by 

cats entering rehoming and rescue organisations, 

the methods to manage these and how these 

methods could be applied when integrating cats 

into new homes. Henry received his first prize of 

£500 at the BSAVA Congress on 4-7 April. Read his 

article on page 16

A runner-up prize of £250 went to Bethan Hann, 

a graduate of the University of Nottingham, who 

wrote a report on the same subject. Henry and 

Bethan did work placements at Cats Protection’s 

National Cat Adoption Centre in Sussex during 

2018. Bethan’s article will be published  in the 

summer edition of CP Clinic. 

Henry said: “It was a real privilege to spend 

time at the centre and learn more about the 

practicalities of shelter medicine and the challenges 

that can arise when accommodating such a large 

number of cats in an unfamiliar environment.” 

Bethan said: “Since graduating I’ve spent six 

months in a small animal practice in Suffolk. I 

really enjoyed the behavioural teaching during my 

placement with Cats Protection and I apply a lot of 

my learnings during my consults.”  

Cats Protection’s Director of Veterinary Services, 

Maggie Roberts, said: “We were hugely impressed 

with the standard of this year’s entries, and the 

obvious dedication to feline welfare expressed by 

the students who spent time on placement with us. 

Although all the reports submitted were excellent, 

Henry and Bethan’s insights really stood out. They 

both have a great future as veterinarians ahead 

of them and we wish them all the best with their 

studies.”

Cats Protection is the UK’s leading feline welfare 

charity, helping around 200,000 cats a year through 

a national network of over 250 volunteer-run 

branches and 36 centres. More information about 

the charity can be found at www.cats.org.uk



CP vet Lauren Kirk presenting Henry Phillips 
with his prize and award



Does someone in your life 
need to be more cat?
A subscription to The Cat magazine would make 
a fantastic gift – it’s packed with news, views and 
features for those who share our passion for all 
things feline. From veterinary and behavioural advice, 
helping you care for your cat – we’ve got it covered.

You can subscribe to The Cat for just £15 a year and, 
by doing so, you will be contributing to the care of 
unwanted and abandoned cats in the UK.

Be more cat and subscribe a friend today:
T:	 0800 917 2287 (freephone)
W:	 www.cats.org.uk/thecatmag

Be more cat
The Cat magazine

A smarter read

Subscribe now and get the  
last issue sent free today!Reg Charity 203644 (England and Wales) and SC037711 (Scotland)


